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Children in Need 
Our non-uniform day last Friday raised £258 for Children in Need. Thank you for your support!   
 
Random Acts of Kindness Week 
We set a target of completing 1,000 ‘Acts of Kindness’, which meant everybody in school doing one kind action every day 
of the week. The ‘Ethos team’, who work with Mr Spens to develop collective worship and our school values, totalled the 
different acts of kindness in each class and calculated that as a school we had smashed the target and completed an 
amazing 1,598 acts of kindness over the week! Well done to everyone for putting our value of compassion into action! 
 

Athletics 

On Monday, 18 children from Years 5and 6 (9 boys and 9 girls) travelled to Yate Academy Secondary school to take part  

in the South Gloucestershire Sports Hall Athletics Competition. The children competed in a number of different track and 

field events, from relay races to obstacle races, from vertical jumps to the javelin. Each of the children competed in 2 

track and 2 field events and their placings in the different events earned them points towards their final team total. The 

children all did really well and when we received the overall results yesterday we found we finished second out of seven 

schools! We now await the results of the other South Gloucestershire event to see if we go through to the regional finals 

as the best runner up.   
 

The children represented the school superbly! Well done to Amelia, Isobel W, Isabelle H, Jamie, Alexis, Maisie, Marnie, 

Lily, Sidonie, Peter H, Jackson, Iwan, Peter C, Torin, Logan, Charlie, Harry and Luke.  
 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From Mr Spens: 

It’s hard to believe that we are already at the end of week 4. Over the last few weeks, it’s been a privilege to spend 

time in classrooms, looking at children’s books and seeing the progress that the children are making. Last Tuesday, we 

had a visit from our Local Authority ‘School Improvement Partner’ who works with us on trying to make St Helen’s the 

very best that it can be. She was joined by two Headteachers from schools in our ‘Connect 4 Learning’ partnership 

and they spent a day looking at Maths teaching in school. In particular, we asked them to look at the impact of ‘Big 

Maths’ and how teachers are challenging children at all levels. It was a really successful visit and I wanted to share a 

quote from the report with you: ‘The team observed all classes working in EYFS, KS1 and KS2. The quality of teaching 

and learning was judged to be outstanding over time. Pupils’ attitudes and learning behaviours are also very good and 

on the whole they demonstrate real resilience and a positive attitude to learning.’  

 

 

 

Attendance update and attendance of the week!  
 

Our school attendance for last week was 97.7% and increased this week to 98%.  Last week, both Oak class (Year 3) 
and Ash class (Year 4) achieved 99.3% attendance and this week Ash class (Year 4) achieved a fantastic 100% 
attendance.  
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Bulb Planting at The Parade, Alveston 
Yesterday a group of children from Oak class (Year 3), Elaina, Lukas, Harry, Elena and 
Dakota, joined members of the Alveston Community Forum to do some bulb planting at 
The Parade in Alveston.  We look forward to seeing the display of flowers in the spring 
time! 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Reflective / Sensory garden update 

Voting is open in Tesco at Thornbury. Every time you shop there, you will be given a blue plastic coin which 
you can use to vote for our project. We are guaranteed to be awarded either £1000, £2000 or £4000 
towards the development of our garden. We believe that voting will continue until 1st January and every 
vote counts! 
 

We’ve also been successful in our application to the Aviva community fund, guaranteeing 
us £200 for the project, but with the potential of raising £1000, depending on the number 

of on-line votes we get! Visit the ‘Aviva Community Fund’ website to cast your votes! 
 

With school funding challenges ahead, these grants mean that we can continue to press ahead with projects that really 
enrich the day to day experiences and opportunities for the children.  
 

Christmas Dinner 
 

Our school cook will be providing a special Christmas dinner for the children on Wednesday 13th December.  Please 
book your child’s meal and make payment for this in the usual way, using ParentPay.  The menu will be: 
 

Roasted turkey breast with chipolata sausage and stuffing or Vegetable parcel with stuffing 
Oven roasted or creamy mashed potato, carrot batons, sprouts, parsnips, garden peas and gravy 

Christmas pudding or Chocolate arctic roll with chocolate blossoms 
 

 

Dates for your diary: 
Monday 27th November – Bags 2 School collection day – FoSH 
Tuesday 28th November – Trip to Tyntesfield for Victorian Day – Years 5 & 6 
Friday 1st December – FoSH Christmas Fair, 3.30pm 
Tuesday 5th December, 6pm – ‘Baubles’ nativity – Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 
Thursday 7th December, 9.45am - ‘Baubles’ nativity – Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 
Thursday 7th December, Bristol Old Vic visiting to perform their Nativity (afternoon, whole school)  
Wednesday 13th December, Christmas dinner 
Thursday 14th December, 2.15pm – iSingPop performance – Year 3 & Year 4 
Thursday 14th December, 6.15pm - iSingPop performance – Year 5 & Year 6 
 

 

Congratulations to our certificate winners this week and last week.  
 
Cherry Class  - Evie, Charlotte M, Rory and Amber Ash Class –  Nathaneal, Alex, Miles and Esther 
Holly Class –  Millie, Emily J, Oscar and Emily B   Sycamore Class –  Luke, Evelyn, Jasmine and Bradley 
Beech Class –  Levi, Layla, Xander and Alfie  Elm Class – Danny, Clarity, Sophie and Jamie 
Oak Class –  Leona, Isis, Dakota and Elena      
 
 



 
Out of School Achievements: 

 Isaac in Holly Class achieved his swimming 5 metres distance award. 

 Evie T in Ash Class has reached Stage 7 in swimming. 
 

Bags 2 School Collection  
We are raising money by collecting old textile items which will be collected by ‘Bags 2 School’ on Monday 27th November. 
The more we can collect, the more money we can raise for the school! Bags 2 School accept the following ‘good quality’ 
items for re-use. More information can be found here: http://uk.bag2school.com/  
 

FoSH Christmas Fair – 1st December, 3.30pm  
It’s our Christmas Fair next Friday!  Contributions to the stalls would be most welcome any day next week.   
 

 Decorated Sweet Jars: All children (and adults) are invited to decorate a jar on a Christmas theme and 
fill it with sweets.  Please put name and class on the bottom of the jar as prizes will be awarded for 
the best. The jars will then be sold in a tombola at the Fair. 

 Draw tickets:  Please sell as many as you can!  Friday 1st December is a non-uniform day for 
children who have returned tickets stubs, money and unsold tickets.   

 Cake Stall:  Donations of cakes next Friday would be appreciated – all types of cake welcome.  
 

Come along and do some shopping! We look forward to seeing you. 
 
 

 
 

Rotary Club ‘Young Photographer’ Competition 
THEME – ‘A DIFFERENT PERSPECTIVE’ 

 
The Rotary Club are running this competition, with one category 
open to children in KS2 in the ‘Junior’ section.  
 
The Task: 
To produce a portfolio of three photographs based upon the 
theme, ‘A Different Perspective’ in colour or black and white on 
photographic paper. Prints to be submitted separately. Each  
print, including any mount should be no larger than A4 size. 
Mobile phones may be used. 
 
The Deadline: 
Entries will be collected by the Rotary Club from the school office 
on the afternoon of Tuesday 12th December. 
 
 
 
For more information: 
Please pick up an information pack from the school office.  

 
 

 

 

 

 Christmas Window Competition - Cadman Wealth Planning 
 

Count how many fairies are in the window 
Win £25 for a winning guess and win £500 for your school 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Cadman Wealth office, 4 The Plain, Thornbury (opposite the Royal George) 
You can email your entry to anna.shipp@sjpp.co.uk or drop it through their letterbox 

Entry forms available from the school office.  Competition closes 9am on 2nd January 2018 
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